
Calendar 
Additions in white 

 

18.11.24 - Maths open afternoon* 

20.11.24 - 3.15-4pm Toy Fayre 

25.11.24 - Helston food bank donations        

open  

29.11.24 - Year 1 History afternoon 

3.12.24 - Uniform Shop FREE 3pm 

5.12.24 - Godrevey at Helston Museum 

6.12.24 - Rinsey at Helston Museum  

6.12.24 - PTA Christmas Fayre 4.30pm  

9.12.24 - Panto KS2 - Squashbox KS1 

11.12.24 - Christmas dinner day 

12.12.24 - Year 6 Christingle 

13.12.24 - Food bank donations close 

16.12.24 - EYFS Christmas Play - Matinee* 

17.12.24 - Year 1 Christmas Play - Evening* 

20.12.24 - Last day of term 

25.02.25 - Cross Country Race 4* 

29.04.25 - Cross Country Race 5* 

13.05.25 - Cross Country Race 6 * 

 

* More information to follow 

** More information overleaf 

Messages from Mrs Sanderson  

As you can see from the information within this week’s 
newsletter, this has been a busy week here at school—with 
special mentions to our fabulous footballers, and talented 
musicians. It is great to be part of these community events, 
which our children gain so much from.  

Deputy Headteacher Interviews  

On Monday, we will be holding interviews for the            
substantive deputy head teacher position at Parc Eglos - we 
will let you know how we get on in next week’s Pen.  

Maths Open Afternoon  

Please join us on Monday at 2:45pm for our maths open   
afternoons. Entrance to school will be through the glass 
walk-way.  

Pre-loved Toy Sale  

On Wednesday we will be holding a pre-loved toy sale, to 
raise money for some new playground games. If you are 
having a clear-out before Christmas, we would love to have 
your pre-loved toys to sell, and remember to bring some 
pennies next Wednesday :)  

Remember to wrap-up warm, it’s getting colder next week. 
(Names in all coats means that they can be returned to 
their owners if they are lost)  

Have a great weekend  

Vicky Sanderson  

 

Davy 
 

404 

 
 

Trevithick 
 

416 

Kingsley 
 

662 

Trengrouse 
 

425 

 

Letters 

Please check out our website: https://
parc-eglos.croftymat.org/parents/
newsletter/ for a list of recent          
communication or alternatively ring the 
school office to speak to a member of 
the team.  

 

https://parc-eglos.croftymat.org/parents/newsletter/
https://parc-eglos.croftymat.org/parents/newsletter/
https://parc-eglos.croftymat.org/parents/newsletter/


 

Boomerang Booking links 

 
 

  Breakfast Club After School Club 

Week commencing 25th November 
https://forms.gle/
NF574GZVupoFWdJM8  

https://forms.gle/
Fba3HXJP1GRkVHaUA  

Week commencing 2nd December 
https://forms.gle/
pQRCTwynLkCj7BED8  

https://forms.gle/
VSNkr6qZCmgEWqAC8  

Week commencing  9th December  https://forms.gle/b83aCGGh8aofv45t7  
https://forms.gle/
bpNEz9wYgBiJKoMu6  

 

Attendance Reminder 
Holidays in term time 

As a reminder to parents, I know that 
we have sent lots of letters regarding 

the changes to the government       
guidance on school attendance (see 

here for further details).  In short, if 
you book a holiday in term time which 
is 5 days or more and is not approved 
as an exceptional circumstance, our 
(updated) policy - in line with this   

guidance, is to refer this to the local 
authority for a fine to be issued.  

Please do contact me if you have any 
further questions regarding this.   

Mrs Sanderson. 

YR Gunwalloe Teddy and Zephraim Y3 Crantock Jonathan and Sienna 

YR Poldhu Aria and Wilfred Y4 Coverack Ruben and Cadan 

Y1 Rinsey Noah F and Mia Y4 Gwithian Finn and Isabella 

Y1 Godrevy Theo and Isla P Y5 Sennen Cisco and Elsie 

Y2 Swanpool Lowen and Arran Y5 Zennor Alice and Gracie 

Y2 Maenporth Arya and Noah Y6 Fistral Elizabeth P and Theo 

Y3 Portreath Whole Class Y6 Holywell Jacob W and Bella C 

Anti-Bullying Workshop 

Year 5 enjoyed an anti-bullying workshop on Wednesday 
morning as part of National Anti-Bullying Week. The 
children had a fantastic informative morning which we 
are sure they will take away lots of important messages 
from. 
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Crofty Eco Councils 

Our Trust Eco-Council works within the     
framework of the 8 United Nations                   
Sustainability Heroes to pledge action that 
will result in increasing sustainable               
approaches both within and outside the 
school day.  Their ongoing interactions with a 
range of external agencies not only enriches 
their education and understanding of the 
current climate crisis and possible               
responses but also provides opportunities 
for them to consider green career pathways. 

 

The focus for 2024/25 will be 
biodiversity and natural 
habitats. 

 

Music Festival 
This week our musicians have been making us very proud! Our recorder and woodwind players attended the 
Camborne Music Festival on Wednesday and Thursday, and competed in lots of different classes, playing 
solos, duets and in ensembles. Sennen and Elsie both won first prize trophies for their solo performances 
and there were medals for Grace, Holly, Sidnie and Maisie-Grace. The children had a wonderful time taking 

part in the competition and enjoyed hearing other performers 
while we were there.  They 
were also commended by   
several people for their     
excellent behaviour during 
the day. Many thanks to Mrs 
Watkiss for all her hard work 
with the children and for  
giving them the opportunity 
to take part in the festival. 
Parc Eglos certainly has     
talent! 

 

Please use the links below to access the Speeding Up Word Reading videos on the Virtual Classroom. 

Green Storybooks - https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/b09A8MRV/3Kp2FCGR 

Purple Storybooks - https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/XiFkJQpX/fkeDeC4N 

Pink Storybooks - https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/oKfU0ii3/2Q4qcNKi 

Orange Storybooks - https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/U2ZP3YnG/BuIfx2Nm 

Yellow Storybooks - https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/MQC3dIgQ/bA4rMm7H 

Blue Storybooks - https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/PYG44hdp/dZtMt6lu 

Grey Storybooks - https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/lv8iIwQ3/HdPzdsU6 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/b09A8MRV/3Kp2FCGR
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World Nursery Rhyme Week 
This week has been World Nursery Rhyme Week. The    
children in Gunwalloe and Poldhu Classes have been enjoying 
singing and performing some familiar favourites, as well as 
learning some nursery rhymes that they didn’t already 
know.   Singing nursery rhymes and counting songs, are a 
key part of our learning in Music, Literacy and Maths in the 
Early Years and something that we do each day.   We are so 
impressed with how many rhymes the children know       
already, and their enthusiasm for singing together.  
Nursery rhymes can help your child to extend their       
vocabulary, to hear sounds in words, to develop a sense of 
rhythm and rhyme, to structure sentences, to develop fine 
and gross motor skills, to make links with other areas of 
learning, to develop emotional awareness and to               
self-regulate. Singing rhymes can promote well-being 
through the joyful experience of singing together. (BBC 
Tiny Happy People, has further information on the benefits 
of singing nursery rhymes together). 
We are sure the children will be happy to have a sing song 
with you over the weekend.  Have fun! 

 (Please see Nursery Rhymes in the Early Years | National 
Literacy Trust for further information and visit https://
www.worldnurseryrhymeweek.com/, for access to some  
further resources).  

 

 

 

 

This term, Year 4 is excited to delve into 
the Anglo-Saxon era! Children are learning 
about the daily lives, customs, and culture 
of this significant period in British history 
and discover what was important to them. 
We wrote a speech as an Anglo-Saxon  
warrior to convince our families to move to 
Angle-Land with us.  

 

 
 
 
 

This week Year 5 have started their new English unit 
on persuasive letter writing. They have enjoyed doing 
some role play trying out their best persuasive   
techniques and learning about informal and formal 
situations – so watch out for these techniques trying 
to creep in at home! The children have also been 
working hard on our fractions unit in maths; learning 
all about equivalent fractions, converting improper 
fractions and mixed numbers. In Science, we have 
been continuing our Space Theme and learning all 
about the comparative size of planets and their 
shapes – it 
really is mind
-blowing! 
We’ve had a 
great start 
to the new 
half term. 

         
 
 
 
 
 

Maenporth and Swanpool classes both really  
enjoyed a trip to Helston Library. We walked 
from the school and looked at our local area 
along the way. We were met by Kerry, who 
talked to us about the library, all the books, 
Lego Club and that she really enjoys it when 
school children come to visit. We had a chance 
to explore all the books they have there and 

finished our trip with 
a story telling session. 
It was a great after-
noon and really made 
us realise even more 
that everyone in our 
classes LOVES BOOKS  

https://literacytrust.org.uk/resources/nursery-rhymes-in-the-early-years/
https://literacytrust.org.uk/resources/nursery-rhymes-in-the-early-years/
https://www.worldnurseryrhymeweek.com/
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Sporting news 
 
On Monday evening the footballers completed their final round of league fixtures. They knew 
that if they won their games against St Michael’s B team and Godolphin (which they did) that a 
championship decider would probably await them in the final match against Nansloe. It did! 
There was action at both ends of the pitch in the first half, with    Nansloe eventually taking the 
lead from a quickly taken throw in. At half-time, Joe handed the goalie gloves to captain, George; 
Jack and Milo switched roles too and the second-half began. Immediately, Parc Eglos attacked 
with intent. Finn was first to every ball and his determination was infectious. Then, Jack played 
a great pass out of defence to Milo, who scored a well-deserved  equaliser. This gave the team a 
further lift and when the final whistle blew Milo had completed his hat-trick: Parc Eglos 3  
Nansloe 1. The boys were league champions. Thank you to Steve Cobbin for his coaching skills and 
to all parents and friends of Parc Eglos who watched and cheered from the sidelines. 








